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Fall General Membership Luncheon

UAHRA will hold its fall general membership luncheon on Wednesday, October 19th in room 109 (the Hospital​ity Suite) of Spragins Hall. We will also host a PEEHIP-sponsored Health Fair in one of the racquetball courts of Spragins. The Health Fair is free to UAHRA members and includes a cho​lesterol reading, bone density check, and a flu shot. YOU MUST HAVE YOUR PEEHIP CARD TO OBTAIN SER-VICES AT THE HEALTH FAIR. The Health Fair will begin at 10:30 a.m. and will continue after the luncheon. The luncheon will be 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Dr. Malcolm Portera will be our guest speaker. There will be no charge for the luncheon; as requested, the Board will supply a salad/dessert lunch. If any non-Board members wish to bring a salad or dessert, it will be appreciated. 


Please contact Janice Temmen at 256-824-6127 or jbt0001@uah.edu  to let her know: 1) if you are coming to the luncheon, 2) if you are bringing a dish, 3) if you are attending the Health Fair. We need this information to insure that we have set up enough space to accom​modate everyone. Please remember that there is an handicap parking lot and en​trance on the west side of Spragins Hall.

President’s Message:

Greetings and welcome to the new school year of your Retirees’ Asso​ciation. We have several exciting things on tap. First of all, we plan to apply for the Outstanding Unit and the Community Service Awards which are given to retiree organizations by the AERA (Alabama Education Retirees Asso-ciation). There are several criteria and your Board thinks that we can be well qualified for both awards. Other goals for the year set by the board are:

Increasing membership by 10%: This should be easy and will depend upon you! At the start of this school year we recorded 93 members, so even 10 new members will meet our goal. Each of you has a friend who has not been coming to meetings and I challenge you to call them and personally invite them to the October 19th meeting.


Giving each member a Member​ship Directory: We know that the main reason that retirees join this organization is to keep up with old friends in addition to getting current information about UAH and retiree pension/insurance matters. Val Seaquist is compiling a printed booklet for each of us with names and contact information. Please send her the information she requests as we believe this will be a great service to all of us as the University is no longer printing a phone book.


One of our services which we are proud to provide to UAH is our annual UAHRA Scholarship. This year it was awarded to Nadia Araiinejad who was most appreciative. (See her letter of thanks on page 5.) Most of this money comes from individual donations and the change you put into the fishbowl at our meetings!


Carol Roach is in charge of our Community Service activities. Please read her comments in this newsletter about our varied activities. Remember: 1) Bring a can (Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama) of food for the North Alabama Food Bank;

2) Bring school supplies for the Free2 Teach store available to local school teachers under AERA’s SOAR (Services and Supplies Offered by Alabama Edu​cation Retirees) program;

3) Go through your closets and bring all those wee shampoos, lotions, soaps that you get in hotels over the summer for the Community Free Clinic patrons. They are appreciated more than you know!


Come to our meeting Wednes​day, October 19 in Spragins Hall, Room 109. We have a FREE health fair with flu shots, cholesterol testing, bone den​sity scanning, etc., available to you in the racquetball court of Spragins. YOU WILL NEED YOUR PEEHIP CARD TO RECEIVE THESE SERVICES. Our meeting speaker will be Dr. Malcolm Portera, the Chancellor of the University of Alabama System and, for the past six months, interim President of UAHunts​ville. He will bring us up to date on what’s happening at UAHuntsville and provide information about our newly ap​pointed President. 

I seem to remember from out old “Chill Outs” that many of you are fabu​lous cooks. So, if any of you want to share a dish with us, we would love to have it to add to the food that the Board is providing for this meeting. Looking forward to seeing you!

Joan

Joan Williamson, UAHRA President

UAHRA Board of Directors

The general membership elected four new Board members during the April-May voting period. At the June Board meeting, officers were chosen by the Board members. The Board, Officers and Committee Chairs are listed below:
Joan Williamson, President


Coachwill@aol.com 
Carol Roach, Vice-President* 


 cashroche@bellsouth.net 
Reet Henze, Treasurer**


henzewr@mindspring.com 
Val Seaquist, Secretary***


VJimval@aol.com 
Lee Cook


bbc6714@comcast.net 
S.T. Wu


wus@uah.edu 
Sam Campbell


psamcampbell@comcast.net 
Jim Simpson****


simpsonj@uah.edu 
Gladys Jones


charglad@knology.net 
*Community Service Chair

**Membership Chair

***Communications Chair

****Legislative Liaison


Please contact any Board mem​ber with questions or concerns. And, if you are able, please be willing to serve on the Board if asked to place your name on the ballot next spring. Our retirement system, to include our PEEHIP benefits, is still subject to further legislative ac​tion. It is important to all of us to stand together and insure a united voice. 

Community Service Projects

As mentioned in the Board Presi​dent’s section, UAHRA has identified three community service projects for this year:

SOAR: Supplies & Services Offered by Alabama Education Retirees—This project falls under the auspices of our state association: Alabama Education Retirees’ Association (AERA). UAHRA members are asked to participate in the Free2Teach Program by bringing cash donations or school supplies to our October meeting. A volunteer-run Free Store at the closed West Huntsville Elementary School is being stocked with school supplies and resources for teach​ers who can “shop” for free. Teachers list the “Seven Core” items as: #2 pen​cils, pens, crayons, washable markers, glue sticks, copy paper, and loose leaf paper. Your checks should be made out to: The Schools Foundation with “Free2Teach” on the “for” line.
Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama! is another AREA-sponsored program to supply food or cash to area food banks. UAHRA members are asked to partici​pate for a second year by bringing non-perishable food items (not out of date and not in glass containers) or a check to the October meeting. The UAHRA Board chose the North Alabama Food Bank to receive our donations. Checks should be made out to “North Alabama Food Bank” with “Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama program” on the “for line. The North Alabama Food Bank is the central supply distribution agent for 227 food pantries across north Alabama—soup kitchens, churches, etc. 
Huntsville’s Community Free Clinic: Board member volunteers at the Com​munity Free Clinic have indicated a need for basic toiletries for distribution at the Clinic. There have a basket in the Clinic lobby with donated items to be taken as need by clients. We are asking UAHRA members to bring unopened small toi​letry items (such as you might receive in a hotel)—soap, lotion, shampoo, tooth​paste, etc.—to the October meeting. 


These donations will be recorded by UAHRA and reported to AERA as part of the fulfillment of our application for a Community Service Award from AERA next spring.

Carol Roach, Public Service Chair

In Memory

UAHRA has lost two members in the last few months: Jim Johannes and Roy Meek. The Board has sent a dona​tion in the name of each member to the UAHRA Scholarship fund and a letter of condolence from the organization to their families.


UAHRA lost one of its founding members when Dr. James D. Johannes died on May 17, 2011. Dr. Johannes held several positions at UAH including pro​fessor of Computer Science and Dean of Graduate Studies. At his death, he held the position of Professor Emeritus in Computer Science. He was also founder of Online Applications Research (OAR) Corporation. Dr. Johannes is survived by a son, daughter and two grandchildren.


Dr. Roy L. Meek died September 29, 2011. During his career he was Dean of the College of Liberal Arts and a Professor of political science. He is survived by two daughters and two grandchildren.

Membership Drive

Our organization needs to grow to insure a solid foundation to meet our objectives. If you know a UAH retiree who is not a member or has let their membership lapse, please encourage them to come to the October 19th meet​ing and to join. A membership applica​tion can be found on the UAHRA web​page under “Membership”. 


To get to the webpage:

http://www.uah.edu
Click on the white bar on the left which 


says “Academic Affairs”

Click on “Visitor’s Center” on the left

Click on “UAH Retirees Asso.” on the 
right.
UAHRA Fee Structure
$10.00
UAH Retiree
$15.00
UAH Retired 
spouses 

$17.00
UAH Retiree 
and 


retired spouse (who has 

not retired from UAH)

$20.00 
UAH Retiree 



and non-retired 


spouse
$10.00
Surviving spouse of 


UAH Retiree
$10.00
Associate Member 


(UAH 
employee within 

five years of retirement 

eligibility; cannot 


vote or hold office)

$100.00
Lifetime UAH 


retiree
$150.00
Lifetime UAH retiree 

and spouse
UAHRA Scholarship Recipient

The UAHRA Scholarship recipi​ent of our $1,000 scholarship was Ms. Nadia Araiinejad who is a junior this year. Below is a transcript of her letter of appreciation:
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I just wanted to thank you so much for awarding me the UAH’s Re​tirees’ Associa​tion scholarship for the 2011-2012 school year. This past year was a struggle with such a heavy load of intensive math and science courses—I am a biology major and math minor—but I made it through success​fully and am ready to enter a new school year with greater challenges in the classroom.


My name is Nadia Araiinejad and I am going to be a Junior in the 2011-2012 school year. I am from the Huntsville area and went to Grissom High School. At Grissom I participated in basketball and track, I was an active member in FCA and Junior Civitan, and I was the Student Government Associa​tion president. Being a member of those teams molded me into the person I am today. The sports taught me about teamwork. The clubs allowed me to run blood drives, throw proms for the resi​dents of Redstone Village and Somerby, cross the finish line with a friend in the Special Olympics and much more.


Here at UAHuntsville I am a student-athlete. I am on the track team where I high jump, pole vault, throw the discus, shot-put, hammer, weight and javelin. I have received two academic excellence awards and two scholar ath​lete gold awards for having a GPA above 3.8 (3.96). This season I faced one of the biggest challenges in my life so far. I tore my ACL in our first outdoor meet. Last year I was the regional MVP as a Freshman and I wanted to repeat the title this year but had to stand on the sidelines and watch. I promised myself on the long ride home from Tuscaloosa that I was going to make a difference. Since I wouldn’t be traveling to meets on weekends, there would be no excuse not to make all A’s. I made goals for next season to be back on my feet for the first outdoor meet and to hit the national provisional mark for the javelin, the event I tore my ACL in.


I wouldn’t take back tearing my ACL. I truly believe it was all a part of God’s plan for me because even though one door closed, many more opened. I always knew I wanted to work in the medical field but didn’t really know what my calling was. I considered optometry, physician’s assistant and physical ther​apy. After this experience, it’s obvious what I really want to do. I know that physical therapy is the job for me be​cause I want to take people who are dis​heartened after surgery (as I was) and make them 110% better through not only therapy but also smiles and fellowship.

Thank you so much again for your kind reward. This scholarship will make a  huge impact financially for me, and I am incredibly grateful for it.

Sincerely,

Nadia Araiinejad
Members’ Directory

A members’ directory is being compiled and Val Seaquist will be call​ing or e-mailing you to verify your in​formation. If she doesn’t get in touch directly, please respond to her message as soon as you can. We hope to distrib​ute these at the May General Member​ship Meeting.

[image: image2.jpg]o “Yes, we CAN Feed =
)Alabafma’ (Part I7) g




PLEASE SUPPORT ANY OR ALL OF OUR COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS!
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Minutes of the May 2011 General Meeting


The minutes of the May 2011 General Meeting follow. Please review them in preparation for their submission at the October 19th General Meeting. 
Minutes of General Membership Meeting—May 12, 2011
The meeting was called to order by out-going Board President, Lee Cook. Min​utes of the January 20, 2011 General Membership Meeting were approved with one change: correct room number in item 13.

The members approved award of a $1,000 UAHRA scholarship for the 2011-12 academic year.

The Constitution and By-Laws were available at the meeting. [If you didn’t attend the meeting, they can be found on the UAHRA webpage. To access the webpage:

http://www.uah.edu
Click on the white bar on the left which 


says “Academic Affairs”

Click on “Visitor’s Center” on the left

Click on “UAH Retirees Asso.” on the 
right.]

The suggestion was made to try and get a repeat visit from the PEEHIP Wellness Program nurses for the Fall General Membership Meeting. 

Dr. S.T. Wu presented information con​cerning the trip to China that he has of​fered to assist in arranging. 

A plan for use of the Lifetime Member​ship funds (to insure that they provide support over the lifetime of a member) was discussed with no consensus reached. It was decided, for now, to es​tablish a separate CU account for these funds and the Treasurer will do that.

The four new Board members were pre​sented:

Carol Roach
(one year)

Sam Campbell (three years)

Jim Simpson    (three years)

Gladys Jones    (three years)

Joan Williamson reminded everyone that the district lines for our State represen​tatives will be redrawn and we must keep up-to-date on who represents us. [See “Links of Interest” on the UAHRA webpage for information on State legis​lators.]

We had three guests who provided in​formation and insight into the actions in Montgomery affecting our pension and benefits futures. They were Mike Ball, representative for 10th district (Madison); Phil Richards, representative for 6th dis​trict (Madison); and Joe Ward, AERA Vice-President.

Their views are summarized below:

Public Education is a target in this leg​islative session. It is important that retir​ees become politically active to protect their pension and benefits. There is a strong move in Montgomery to move the Education Trust Fund (which is fairly stable) to the State General Fund (which isn’t as stable and is “general” in pur​pose). This would not be a positive move for TRS pensions. PEEHIP and future COLA’s are other targets and retirees should monitor legislative actions that might affect these. Because the legisla​ture has enacted rules making it difficult for AERA employees to visit them in the State House, retirees (and all citizens) should plan to initiate personal contact with their representatives when they are in their home districts. 
Valerie Seaquist, UAHRA Secretary


















